
ORDER OF WORSHIP 
 

June 24, 2018 
 

“Abraham planted a tamarisk tree in Beersheba, and there he called on the name of 
the Lord, the Eternal God.” Genesis 21:33 

WELCOME/ANNOUNCEMENT     

PRELUDE          
 

 

CALL TO WORSHIP        

INVOCATIONAL PRAYER 

HYMN OF PRAISE:        “O for a Thousand Tongues to Sing “      (Red 57) 
 

GREET ONE ANOTHER        

CHILDREN’S SERMON     

HYMN  OF PREPARATION   “Take My Life, and Let It Be”              (Red 399) 

(PRAYER CARDS may be passed to the ushers at the end of the aisles) 

MORNING PRAYER         

GIVING OF HIS TITHES AND OUR OFFERINGS  

OFFERTORY Special Music “Be Thou My Vision”                                                        
Judy Tomes and George Nicolas 

 
 

DOXOLOGY Praise God from whom all blessings flow;                                                                   

Praise Him all creatures here below;                                                                
Praise Him above, ye heavenly host;                                                                
Praise Father, Son and Holy Ghost.  Amen. 
 

PRAYER OF DEDICATION        
 

SCRIPTURE:     Genesis 20:2-18; 21:22-24                  (pg  28) 

 

MESSAGE          “Natural Air-Conditioning” 

HYMN OF RESPONSE   “Christ for the World We Sing”                 (Red 568) 

 

BENEDICTION   

POSTLUDE    
* Electric Piano by Cathy Applegate 
 
 
 
 
Check our website, www.stpaulsbrick.org for last week’s message “Honoring and Being Honorable” 
 

OUR GREETERS FOR TODAY’S SERVICES ARE: 
 

9:00am:   Joy Matovsky 
 

10:45am:  Bob and Linda Smith  
 

ACOLYTES: Emily Chadwick and Siobhan Collis 
 

THE FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR are given to celebrate the 
Penrod’s and the Webb’s wedding anniversaries and also 

given by Mike Jensen to celebrate Melissa Jensen’s birthday. 
 

 

THE SIGN UP CHART FOR THE FLOWERS ON THE 
ALTAR IS IN THE NARTHEX. 
We invite you to celebrate an event or remember loved 

ones by dedicating a flower arrangement to them. We 

all enjoy fresh flowers at our service each Sunday, and you are 

welcome to take them home after the second service. The flowers 

cost $25.00. We ask that you please use the envelopes provided 

for your payment when you sign up. Payment must be received to 

order flowers. 

Thank you. 
 

HELP US MINISTER TO YOU! 
 

If you or anyone you know is ill or going into the hospital, please call 

the Church office and let us know: 732-458-2080. 
 

 

Congratulations To Our Graduates! 
 

High School: 
 

Darrian Collis 

Steele Ebner 

Jacklyn Henry 

Daniel Lahey 

Andrew Nase 

Jared Reilly  
 

College: 

Ciara Cavanagh 

Josh Cross 

Danielle Joy Cusanelli 

Bryan Khoeler 

http://www.stpaulsbrick.org/


THIS WEEKS EVENTS 
 
SUNDAY   06/24 9:00AM TRADITIONAL WORSHIP SERVICE - SANCTUARY 

9:00  CHILDCARE- RM 2 
9:00 S. S. TEACHER APPRICIATION BREAKFAST 
10:10 FELLOWSHIP-NORCROSS HALL 
10:45  CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SERVICE 
6:00PM JR HIGH YOUTH GROUP 

   8:00 ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS – NORCROSS HALL 
 
 

MONDAY  06/25 6:00PM VOLLEYBALL GROUP – NORCROSS HALL 
   6:30 WOMEN’S SOFTBALL 
   6:30 PRAYER AVALANCHE – CHAPEL 

7:00 COUNCIL OF MINISTRIES - LIBRARY 

 
TUESDAY 06/26 NOON BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS DUE  

7:00 MEN’S PRAYER GROUP 
 

 

WEDNESDAY 06/27 6:00AM  MEN’S BREAKFAST 
10:00  THE QUILTERS - YOUTH ROOM 
7:00 MID-WEEK WORSHIP – YOUTH ROOM 
7:30 PRAISE TEAM PRACTICE - SANCTUARY  
 

 

THURSDAY 06/28 6:30PM MEN’S SOFTBALL 
   7:00 BOY SCOUTS TROOP #33 – NORCROSS HALL 

 
FRIDAY    06/29 8:30AM BULLETIN TEAM – LIBRARY 
   7:00PM FRIDAY NIGHT BIBLE STUDY - LIBRARY 

 
 

SATURDAY 06/30 7:00AM MEN’S DISCIPLE – YOUTH ROOM 
     

SUNDAY   07/01 9:00AM TRADITIONAL WORSHIP SERVICE - SANCTUARY 
9:00  CHILDCARE- RM 2 
9:00 SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL- HIGHSCHOOL AND COLLEGE 

10:10 FELLOWSHIP-NORCROSS HALL 
10:45  CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SERVICE 
6:00PM JR HIGH YOUTH GROUP 

   8:00 ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS – NORCROSS HALL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Church Office Summer Hours 
Monday – Friday 

10:00am – 3:00pm 
 
 
 
 
Our weekly events are updated frequently to keep you posted on the happenings of the church. 

https://www.facebook.com/stpaulsbrick/ 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/stpaulsbrick/


RECORD OF FAITHFULNESS 
June 17, 2018 

 
 

Worship Attendance Last Sunday   165 
Sunday School     36 

             

Giving    Current Expenses     Mortgage Giving  
   

Received last Week  $5,713   $1,385 
Need per Week  $9,348    
 

The amount shown as Received last Week includes offerings received at last 
week’s Sunday services. Note: envelope giving includes only the amount on 
the TITHE/UNIFIED line. 

MORTGAGE UPDATE: 

 

The mortgage balance as of June 1, 2018 is $858,308 

 
 

Communications 
 

E-Mail Announcements and Prayer Requests 
If you would like to be on the church e-mail list to receive announcements, 
reminders of upcoming events and prayer requests, e-mail your information to 
penrodt@Comcast.net. 

 
 

All Circuit Rider articles should be emailed to Nancy Penrod at 
penrodt@Comcast.net.  If you do not have access to a computer you can drop it 
off in the office or call Nancy at 732 458-7641.  All articles should be sent to 
Nancy by the 10th of the month prior to publication.   
 

Bulletin Notices-All information to be included in the Bulletin is due to the church 

office by Tuesday at Noon. If you have access to e-mail, please send your Bulletin 

announcement via e-mail to Office@stpaulsbrick.org. 
 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Alan Darby  PastorAl@stpaulsbrick.org                  Pastor 
Hector Meza  Hector.Meza@stpaulsbrick.org    Dir. Of Youth Ministries 
Barbara Estelle  Bestelle@stpaulsbrick.org           Dir. Music/Organist 
Judy Propert, Janet Post         Choir Directors 
Cathy Applegate, Pam Snyder          Choral Accompanists 
Peggy Blomquist, Judy and Bill Propert          Congregational Care 
Melissa Jensen  Office@stpaulsbrick.org          Administrative Asst. 
Bill Nadler, Gary Deal, Kim Gavaletz, Mike Jensen, Al Primrose, Kevin Albora    Sextons 
   
Website Address:   http://www.stpaulsbrick.org 
Church Office  Office@stpaulsbrick.org 
 

MISSIONARIES 
Andy & Lizet Bowen andy.bowen@wgm.org  Paraguay 
Joy Phillips  Joy.Phillips@wgm.org  Kenya 
Billy and Joanna Coppedge    Uganda 
Step of Faith  stepoffaithministries.org     Haiti  

 

Cherub Choir 
 

As we end another season of praising our Lord through song, I want to 

thank the faithful members of the Cherub Choir along with their parents 

and others who made certain that the children were able to attend the 

rehearsals. What a great group of enthusiastic singers! We are small but 

mighty! 
 

Thanks to Barbara Estelle who accompanied us for rehearsals and 

Sundays.  Thanks to Ivy Kirn who was my assistant.  Thanks to Milt 

Estelle and Gordon Fisher for assistance with sound. 
 

Have a safe, healthy and fun summer.  I can’t wait to see you in 

September! ~Janet Post 
 

Members: Angelina Appello, Nathaniel Brown, Melinda Farales*. Alexis 

Lytle, Cruz Parziola, William Scott, C.J. Straehle, Lily Straehle, Doug 

Teller*, Paige Teller*, Gia VanArsdale, Isabelle VanArdale*.   

*Moving to Carol Choir. 

 

Carol Choir 
 

 I want to thank the children of St. Paul’s who participated in the choir 

this year. They were Angelina Calvetto, Ryan Hagar, Reilly Lavelle, 

Milana Lytle, Tyler Oliveira Michael Scott, William Snyder, Leah 

Teller, and Hayden VanArsdale. 
 

Tyler Oliverira and Hayden VanArsdale will be leaving the choir this 

year and I thank them for serving the Lord through their music. 
 

Christina Tello and Pam Snyder have been a great assistance as we work 

together to guide the children.  Ivy Kirn is also available when we need 

extra help.  Milt Estelle with Gordon Fisher as back up are always 

willing to assist with sound and CD Recordings.  I am grateful to the 

Lord for providing this team to work with the children. 
 

The children provided their music ministry not only for St. Paul’s but for 

Leisure Park Nursing Home.  Their music was well received 
 

Thanks again to all who have participated.   

“To God be the Glory”. 
 

In his service, 

Judy Propert  
 

mailto:penrodt@Comcast.net
mailto:penrodt@Comcast.net
mailto:PastorAl@stpaulsbrick.org
mailto:BEstelle@stpaulsbrick.org
mailto:Office@stpaulsbrick.org
http://www.stpaulsbrick.org/
mailto:Office@stpaulsbrick.org
mailto:andy.bowen@wgm.org
mailto:Joy.Phillips@wgm


Prayers and Concerns 
                         June 10, 2018 
 

Thanksgiving and Praise Psalm 150 

Praise the LORD. Praise God in his sanctuary; praise him in 

his mighty heavens. Praise him for his acts of 

power; praise him for his surpassing greatness.  Bill C. has 

gone back to work after being out sick since February; All the 

Confirmands bless them al; Thankful we sold our home to a wonderful 

young family; Thanks for loving Christian friends Praise for Jaclyn and 

all gradates at Point Pleasant Boro High School this week-prayers to 

keep them all safe; All the Youth being confirmed- for family to be 

able to worship together freely;  Thank you for all the wonderful things 

you have given me and thank you for my wonderful family, bless and 

care for them all. 

 

Supplication & Blessings: Ephesians 1:3 Praise for 

Spiritual Blessings in Christ ] Praise be to the God and 

Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, who has blessed us in the 

heavenly realms with every spiritual blessing in Christ;  
Service men and women around the world;  Comfort Beri and 

strengthen K. in her heart;  Prayers we find the right home to purchase; 

Caregivers – strength and patience; Lisa a cousin who passed last 

Sunday; For our Country; Passing of my Aunt (94) Frances Gunther 

and her children, Patty, David, Michael, (my father’s sister). Now my 

dad (92) is the only living of that generation;  Lord bless Sister 

Barbara, Cousin Barry, friends and family of Jane Brzescinski who 

passed last Sunday- let us all help one another Bless and care for our 

Pastors and help all the workers in our church, bless and care for them 

to do God’s will. 

Healing-; Luke 9:11 but the crowds learned about it and 

followed him. He welcomed them and spoke to them about 

the kingdom of God, and healed those who needed;  Daryl 

D. recovering from surgery; Christine and Steve; Allison, 

Gina, Lainie, Charlotte, Ray, Gwen, and Doug; Dawn 

healing of cancer, Collin healing of shoulder after surgery; 
Carol and Cathy; Friend’s Aunt with cancer and husband for guidance;, 

friend suffering from bd allergies; Lorraine, Janet Nielsen, friend’s 

husband with 4th round of Chem, Maureen’s back, Barbara Marks, 

Suzanne; Friend’s 18 daughter still suffering from depression; Heidi’s 

mom, Nilda, Diane.  Uncle Ronnie;  Lorraine, Jim, Anne, and Hope; 

Brenda, Nick, Bob, Lorraine B, Lorraine H., Charlie, Jack, Barbara, new 

members, Janet, Betty, Beth, Bev, Terry, Nancy, Diane Audrey, Sherry, 

Kris, Corriane.  Continued healing and strength for Tammy as she 

undergoes treatment; Please be with my friend Cindy; Danielle’s back 

surgery still in a lot of pain; Peg with more health issues. 

 Guidance   Proverbs 1:5 Let the wise listen and add to their 

learning,  and let the discerning get- Financial guidance; Keep my 

grandkids on the right path in life;  St. Paul’s UMC sand leaders; Kelly 

Family. 

 

Travel –Psalm 91:11  For he will command his angels 

concerning you to guard you in all your ways.  Auntie Jenn, 

Uncle Aaron, Adelyn, Harrison, ans Emerson \to come visit me from 

Seattle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2018 

 

 

The best week of the summer! 
 

New Friends        Amazing Experiments 

     Creative Games        Tropical Treats 

Incredible Music  Castaway Crafts  

    Bible Adventures         Mission Projects 

 

July 30th through August 3rd 

8:30am – 12:30pm 
 

REGISTRATION OPEN NOW!  Accepting 

children ages 4 through Grade 5. 

Questions? Ask Judy Tomes, Ciara 

Cavanagh or call Jan Primrose: 732-840-

2186 or email ajprim@verizon.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

…to everyone that stopped by our bake sale tables last Sunday.  

Because of your purchases, we are closer to helping over 3 

dozen deserving causes in 2018. We are grateful to the United 

Methodist woman who took time out of their busy schedules to 

make our homemade goodies. And, again, we want to thank 

you for stopping by and giving up some of your dough for some 

of our dough! We appreciate your support in all our fund 

raising efforts throughout the year. 

Enjoy your summer and save the date of September 18th 2018. 

We will be hosting a program headlined by local author and 

fabulous speaker, Jennifer Sands. Details will follow. 

Also, please remember, there are copies of our St. Paul’s UMW 

Cookbooks available for sale throughout the year.  These 

hardcover cookbooks are full of creative recipes and are easy, 

affordable gifts for any occasion.  

 

 

Sunday School Appreciation Breakfast Today 

Reminder 

All Sunday school staff volunteers and family, including office staff, teachers, teacher 

aides, substitute helpers and nursery volunteers are cordially invited to join us for 

breakfast and fellowship at 9:00am in Norcross Hall. Hope to see you there.    



THANK YOU SUNDAY SCHOOL  STAFF 
 

The success of our Sunday school 
program is a direct reflection 

of the dedication and enthusiasm of 
our volunteers. We would like to 

take this opportunity to give a 
heartfelt "THANK YOU" to all of our 

staff for their gift of time, talent, 
energy and enthusiastic support for 
our children's Christian education: 

 
Jamie Cook                 Bernie Rabe 

Tammi Burton          Janet O'Sullivan 

Natalie Nase     Barbara Lamonica 

Jackie Anlas          Samantha Scott 

Alicia Farrales          Toni Scaperotta 

Kori Schiess  Susan Miller 

Melissa Turner         Sharon Buechler 

Taryn Oliveria           Sue Brownfield 

Marion Turner  Cathy Porzio 

Jennifer Hager             Christina Tello 

Steve Baum    Trupi Ashar 

Jessica Grohnwald    Kathy Deal 

Cindy Turner              Kristen Ebner 

Nicole Scaperotta      Jackie Chadwick 

Eva Cioffero              Pamela Orpel 

Hector Meza    Lydia Meza 

Dan Orpel  Vikki Britton 

Melissa Jensen              Tom O'Hearn 

Ken Allport     Bill Propert 

Peggy Blomquist         Diane Dworzak 

David Thorn         Dianne Palifroni 

Colleen Dolcy  Judy Propert 

Renee Schiess             Rhonda Ryder 

Ruth Baker         Donna Ferguson 

Jan Primrose  Hope Wissel 
 

 

 

 

 

 

!!!Mid-Week Worship!!! 

Come and check it out!!!!! 

This will be a time of fellowship with refreshments!  Worship, 
Testimony, and Praise.                                                                                                                       

When: Every Wednesday! 

Meeting All Summer!!! 

Time: 7:00pm 

 

And Join us for our BBQ on August 1st!  

Potluck bring a side dish! Starting at 6:00pm! 

 

Learning to “Lead Like Wesley” 
Summer Sunday Evening Study with Pastor Al 

6 Weeks study starting Sunday, July 15th  

At 6:00pm in the church Library 

Featuring informal discussion of John Wesley’s “12 

Rules for Helpers” from Lead Like Wesley, by  

Mark Gorveatte 

------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

Name: _____________________________ 

 

Phone: ______________________________ 

 

Email:_______________________________ 
 

 

 

 


